February 1, 1980

Ms. Lucy Nargozian
180 Boylston Street
Watertown, Massachusetts 02172

Dear Ms., Nargozian:

I refer to your letter dated January 2, 1980 concern-
ing the value of your gifts which you kindly donated to
Saint Vartan Armenian Cathedral Museum.

To clarify questions on the value of some of the
donated articles, would it be possible to send me your
telephone number as I understand it is unlisted.

Looking forward to hearing from you soon.

With prayers,

Father Khajag Rarsamian
Canon Sacrist
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